

Sand Hutton and Warthill C of E Federated Primary Schools Newsletter 6th December 2019



SAND HUTTON Dates for your diary

WARTHILL EVENTS Dates for your diary



Sharing Assembly – Friday 13th December @2.30pm

PTA Christmas Fair – Friday 6th December 6pm – 8pm

Christmas lunch – Tuesday 17th Dec

Christmas Play – Wednesday 18th December @ SH Church, 9.30am & 6pm

Friday 20th Dec - Finish for Christmas at 2pm

Sharing Assembly – Friday 6th December @2.30pm

Christmas lunch – Wednesday 18th Dec

Christmas Play – Thursday 12th December @ WH Church, 2pm & 6pm

FOWS Disco – Friday 13th Dec @ Sand Hutton School Hall 5-6pm

Friday 20th Dec – Finish for Christmas at 2pm. No Sharing Assembly

Federation

Stockeld Park.

I am sure that class teachers will share their thoughts and their pictures of the day on the website but I wanted to take the opportunity to say a little something. Taking both schools and all staff on a day out like Stockeld Park was no small undertaking and some serious planning was necessary to make it happen. I just wanted to thank all the adults who accompanied the children on the visit and show my appreciation for their part in making it happen. However, most of all I want to thank the children for being wonderful. Seeing their beaming faces and hearing their enthusiastic chatter made all the planning worthwhile. They proved to be first class ambassadors for the federation, making me very proud. They also enjoyed every minute and showed their appreciation in many ways, spreading more than a little 'Christmas Cheer'. Thank you all for a very special day.

Norovirus

As you may be aware, Norovirus appears to be hitting the local area with some vigour. We thought it might be an opportunity to remind everyone to please wait 48 hours before returning to work after the last episode of

sickness or diarrhoea. We realise that this could result in the disappointment of missing out on Christmas events at this time but we are sure you appreciate the need to limit the spread of this unpleasant illness.

Many thanks in advance for your cooperation in this matter.

Unfortunately Mrs Naylor is unwell and won't be back with us until the New Year. Mornings at Warthill will be covered where possible and required, by additional staff and the afternoon class commitment at Sand Hutton will be covered by Ms Phillipa Bushell. The children have already met her and she will be joining us for the next couple of weeks. The Christmas Service will go ahead at the timings we have already shared.

Sand Hutton children have been invited to be special guests at Warthill Nativity Dress Rehearsal on the afternoon of Tuesday 10th December. A bus has been arranged to take the children across after lunch and they will return before the end of the school day so arrangements for home time will have no reason to change. I have had a sneak preview and I know that they LOVE it! (Mrs P)

Sand Hutton PTA

PTA e-mail:-pta@sandhutton.nyorks.sch.uk

Link to easyfundraising:- https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/sandhuttonpta/

PTA@sandhutton.n-yorks.sch.uk

Friends of Warthill School PTA (FOWS)

School Disco – Friday 13th Dec 5pm – 6pm

As Becky is now a parent governor, she will be standing down from the F of W committee after Christmas.

Is anyone keen to join the committee? The more people who do, the smaller the time commitment.... If you'd like to know more do speak to any of us on the gate.

Thanks to everyone for their ongoing support.

FOWS email - friendsofwarthillschool@hotmail.co.uk